NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY MARCH 11th  2011 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL.

Present.  Cllr. A. Topliss (Chairman),  Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. S. Ellis,  Cllr D. Smith, Cllr J Shorthouse
In attendance:  R. Parker (clerk)  and Cllr. M. Ford
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
No matters were raised

PART 1 – NON-EXEMPT INFORMATION.
1/3  Apologies for absence were received from Cllr. D. Buchanan and Cllr. F. Hill
2/3  Variation in order of business  - no change was made.

3/3  Declarations of interest.  None were made.
4/3  Minutes of the previous meeting were circulated, read and approved as a true record by the chairman.
5/3  To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded.
        No items were deemed necessary for discussion in Part 2
6/3   Matters arising from the minutes        Cllr. D. Buchanan was continuing with enquiries regarding a P. A. System which appeared to be costing in the region of £600/£650 and Cllr. Ford confirmed that the financial help towards a loop system was still available.   Enquiries were still ongoing regarding the necessary repairs to the village notice boards..       A letter had been sent to the Repton Casuals FC asking for their assistance in keeping the exit to the football field clear of mud..
7/3 Clerk’ Report.     A cheque for £200 had been received from Repton Casuals F.C. being the annual charge for use of the football field.    Further enquiries had been made regarding a grant from the Safer Neighborhood 
Fund towards the cost of the Sportsmobile.     The committee agreed that we should apply for the maximum permitted amount.
8/3  Chairman’s report.  Cllr D. Buchanan had attended a joint meeting of Parish Councils when the following subjects were discussed.:-

 1. Localism Bill – further meetings to be arranged.    

 2. SDDC budget proposals – plans following reduced funding – maintain public services, no increase in council         tax – achieved by efficiency savings and job cuts.

 3. Illegal encampments – a further public meeting to be arranged.
 4. Electoral review – some changes but none affect Newton Solney

 5. Election review.  – meeting for Parish Council Clerks at Swadlincote – 15th March
9/3 Parish Councillors.  Cllr. Hill had attended a meeting regarding the hut on the recreation field which had fallen into disrepair.   Apparently the cost of materials for the necessary repairs was in the region of £700 and it was hoped that volunteers could be found for eight days of voluntary labour.   
Cllr. Topliss had attended the Village Hall meeting  and reported that minor repairs and the possible hire of a scrubber/drier were still ongoing.   Dog mess was still being reported.
10/3    Planning applications and decisions.   Application had been received for an amendment to a previously approved scheme at Newton Hills, Newton Lane, Newton Solney.  – No objections. 
11/3
Conservation area – Following a meeting attended by Cllr. Buchanan and Cllr. F. Hill it was reported that the right hand side of Trent Lane up to and including Vine Cottage was not included..   It was felt that this was an error and asked the  Parish Clerk to report the matter.
12/3
Trustees of Percy William Ratcliff Cottages Trust.    A meeting had been arranged between Mr Falder and Mrs. Freestone of the Trust and Cllr. D. Buchanan, Cllr. A. Topliss  and Cllr F. Hill when the problems of appointing a new Trustee were discussed.  It was felt that there could be potential problems if a claim for personal liability were to be made.     The meeting between the Trustees will be arranged to consider the problem,  
u
13/3   Low Carbon Village – A further meeting had been held with Anita Hughes of SDDC to arrange the  possible implementation of the scheme.  It was approved by the Parish Council to adopt the scheme.        A letter detailing the scheme will be delivered to each house in the Parish in early April followed by a special Launch van situated in the car park of the Unicorn Inn on 13th May 2011
14/3  Fishing on Common Land – The sign “Fishing restricted to rod angling licence  holders only” has been made and the clerk to meet Cllr. G. Plowman to decide the most suitable position.

15/3  Street Party  - Nothing further had been heard regarding a possible party and it was assumed that it would not now go ahead.  If there were to be any further enquiries it was suggested that the recreation field would be most suitable.

16/3  Correspondence – Information regarding a gas pipe to Willington power station had been received and was passed to the councillors for consideration.
17/3   Finance – Accounts for payment 



 Accounts for payment




 R. Parker (Clerk) £117
To consider requests for funding under s137 – none received.

Future agenda items – Sunnyside Alms Houses – Trustee




Low carbon village




Recreational field – repair of hut



P.A. System for Village Hall

Date and time of next meeting – Friday 8/4/11 at 7.45 at Newton Solney Village Hall.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.58 pm .

